Council of Chairs Meeting Minutes
Thursday, September 24, 2009
8:30 AM, 245 POT

1) The following announcements were made:

a. The University is asking all departments to draft P&T statements of evidence.  Most of the College departments already have these completed for regular title series faculty.  They will need to be drafted for special title series faculty.  Deadlines will be forthcoming.

b. The University has changed its Parent Weekend celebration.  It will now be called Family Weekend, and the Dean of Students Office is asking each College to offer an event during the weekend (November 7-8).  The College will be hosting a reception/open house on November 7 from 10 am to 12 pm in 209 Main Building.  All departments are asked to be represented by both faculty (DUS and/or Chair) and advisor(s) as well as supply materials to showcase and/or distribute.

c. The online course proposals are due to the Dean’s Office October 1.  These need not be long, and extensions are available.  Further information will be distributed to the Chairs under separate cover.

d. The Dean asked that names be offered of female associate and full professors to be appointed to the Committee on Women Faculty.

e. The Dean updated the Chairs on the faculty hiring for AY10.  Issues pertaining to lecturers were discussed at length, including teaching loads and salary levels.
2) The Chairs provided feedback on two draft policies (1) tenured professor benefits; and (2) faculty learning communities.  These draft proposals will also be vetted by the Executive Committee.  In its present iteration, the tenured professor benefits is a competitive application process to offer a one-course reduction to associate/full professors to jump start a new project and/or complete a project.  The faculty learning communities is a competitive call for proposals from groups of faculty to explore a new and exciting topic.
3) The Chairs provided initial feedback on the effects of a new NSF change with regards to distribution of effort and summer salaries.  Dean Kornbluh and Associate Dean Lorch will be meeting with Jim Tracy, VPR, and Debbie Davis, OSPA, to discuss.  An additional chairs meeting (for interested chairs only) will be held on Thursday, October 8 to discuss further issues pertaining to NSF grants.  
4) Dean Kornbluh updated the Chairs on the University’s federal appropriations policy
